
College of San Mateo

Budget Planning Committee (BPC)

Meeting Summary

November 14, 2011

1:00 – 3:00 pm
College Center – City View (B10-401B)

Members Present:

Henry Villareal, Chair
James Carranza
Kathy Chaika
Mike Claire
Laura Demsetz

Susan Estes

Arlene Fajardo

Jennifer Hughes

Maggie Ko, Vice Chair
Student Representative: Proud Benyasri
Guests: Sandra Stefani-Comerford, Jennifer Mendoza
Action on Agenda 
Agenda was reviewed and approved.  
Review of Summary Notes

Summary notes of October 17, 2011 were approved. 
BPC Goals and Accomplishments Update
Henry provided a draft of the BPC Status Report.  He noted that much has been accomplished in fulfilling the action steps for the first three goals.  The fourth goal which focused on institutional advancement will be rewritten by President Claire as currently the action steps reflect a work plan rather than specific action steps that address the development and implementation of a comprehensive institutional advancement plan.

Action Item:  President Claire to rewrite actions steps in Goal 4 of the Budget Plan. 
District Allocation Model 
President Claire outlined that the current district allocation model will continue to be utilized until a new model is developed.  He did note that Chancellor’s Cabinet is now discussing the development of a new allocation model but that it will be some time before the new framework is finalized and implemented.  He further noted that the current model took two years to come to fruition.  One of the drawbacks of the current model is that one of the components is based on enrollment growth.  Given current budgetary challenges, growing enrollments is unrealistic thus the existing model has its shortcomings.  Mike will ensure that CSM’s budget allocation is not negatively impacted given the current model.
Action Item:  District Budget Committee members to seek update on current Allocation Model and its potential impact on CSM budget allocation. 
Fund 3 Student Services Categorical Funds Update
Vice President of Student Services Jennifer Hughes distributed a Student Services Fund 3 Budget spreadsheet that included the eight categorical programs that are funded by the State.  She specially addressed three of the programs which included DSPS, EOPS, and Matriculation.   DSPS which has the highest allocation of the categorical programs is also the most costly to operate.  A significant cost borne by DSPS is the mandated service of providing sign language interpreters.  Such services must be extended to students who seek the assistance.  Due to the high cost of this required service, it is expected that DSPS will incur a $350K shortfall during 2011-12.  Similarly, EOPS will also experience a budgetary shortage of approximately 50K.  Like DSPS, EOPS must provide specific student services (counseling) as mandated by the State.  The expected categorical budget deficit may total upwards of $400k.  Before using Fund 1 funds to supplant the deficit, other available categorical program funds such as Matriculation will first be used to reduce the deficit. The Student Services Categorical Fund 3 allocation for 2011-12 as of November 2011 is $1,642,610; this figure is approximately 95% of last year’s allocation.  Total expenditures in 2011 were $1,701,235.
Action Item:  At the next BPC meeting, Susan Estes, Vice President of Instruction will present the Instructional Fund 3 Categorical Budget.
Overview of the Preliminary 2012-13 Fund 1Master Budget
President Claire presented a framework for developing the college’s master planning budget which consists of total fund allocations or revenues (Fund 1, Fund 3, Measure G, and Other Operating Revenues) contrasted against expenses (Fund 1, Fund 3, Measure G) and which includes a targeted ending balance.  This framework will be used for projecting budget allocations and expenditures for next year and for budget planning three years into the future.
President Claire outlined the current fiscal year’s Fund 1 allocation which totals approximately 28M.  He distributed several budget documents including the 2012-13 Fund 1 Budget Build Worksheet - Phase 1 Estimate.  This document outlined the primary projected expenses which includes Position Control (permanent staff) at $16,838,834; Non-Position Control (adjunct faculty, other 13xx costs, classified staff, and student assistants) at $3,298,570; Summer School (faculty, other related costs) at $1,285,962; Benefits at $5,272,919; and Supplies/Other at $1,306,275. It was emphasized that this is an estimated budget.  As well, it was noted that as of 2010-11, the college budget now includes benefits costs.  It was further emphasized that the 28M is the Fund 1 budget only and does not include Fund 3 (Categorical), Measure G, and Revenue funds.
Action Item:  At the next meeting, the 2010-11 Fund 1 budget vs. actual expenses will be presented by President Claire.  
Learning Center Staff Positions
James Carranza, Professor of English, presented a request to combine two previously approved part-time staff positions into one full-time position.  The first position is an Instructional Aide II for the Learning Center approved at 48% FTE.  The second position is an Instructional Aide II for the Honors Program and approved at 33% FTE.  The rationale for combining the positions into a full-time staff position which will report to the Learning Center Director is based on better meeting the Learning Center’s staffing needs and creating an important link between the Learning Center and the Honors Program.  In addition, the full-time position will allow greater flexibility for staffing the LC and also allow the center to be open evenings.  After some discussion, it was determined that the college’s Fund 1 budget could sustain the requested additional 19% ($13,417) and which includes the Honors Program position being increased to 35% and the Learning Center position increased to 65%. 

A second request for a Learning Services Program Coordinator was presented by Professor Carranza.  The proposed position will be funded 50% by Fund 1 and 50% by Basic Skills Initiative funds. The BSI funds will support the position for at least the first two years; thereafter, it is expected that the college would institutionalize and fully fund the position.  However, if BSI funding is available and if necessary, continued BSI funds could continue support at the 50% level.    Rationale for the request included the need to establish a Learning Center Tutoring Program and to provide necessary staffing to coordinate the tutoring program.  In addition, the position will also have responsibility for supporting the Summer Bridge and a mentoring program.  

Kathy Chaika while fully supporting and acknowledging the need for the position questioned the Program Services Coordinator title.  She suggested that a different title be developed in order to facilitate and expedite approval of the position.  There was agreement that the position responsibilities which currently consist of coordinating the tutoring program, developing the mentoring program, supporting the Summer Bridge Program, and serving as a liaison to BSI Committee are sufficiently unique that a position title other than Program Services Coordinator could be developed.  The BPC confirmed its support along with noting that the College’s Fund 1 budget could sustain the position with the BSI funding support as presented.
Action Item:  Develop a new position title for the position that will support the Learning Center Tutoring and Mentoring Programs, assist with the Summer Bridge Program, and serve as a liaison to the BSI Committee.  

Future meeting date: 12/12 from 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 
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